34.ª Sessão do GT do UPR 

Bolívia

Projeto de Intervenção de Portugal

Portugal would like to welcome the delegation of Bolivia and thanks it for their report.

We welcome the priority attached by Bolivia to the promotion of the rights of peasants and its leading role on the creation of the UN Declaration on the Rights of Peasants and other people working in rural areas.
Portugal recommends that Bolivia:
-  takes further measures in order to combat child labour and child poverty, to ensure that all children have access to adequate education and health services and to combat child pregnancy;

-  takes specific measures in order to eliminate all forms of stigma and discrimination in health services, including against LGBTI persons, and to promote a safe and enabling environment, including by ensuring the right to confidentiality for example in the context of HIV/AIDS;

Portugal is deeply concerned with the several reports of cases in which law enforcement bodies had used excessive force and carried out arbitrary detentions in the context of recent social protests. Therefore, Portugal recommends that Bolivia considers to conducts an independent and impartial investigation into such allegations.
Portugal would like to wish Bolivia a successful Review.
Thank you, Mr. President.
